Weedon Parish Council


Minutes of the Meeting of Weedon Parish Council held in the Old Schoolroom 
Wednesday 16th September 2009 at 8.00pm
PRESENT: Cllr Rose (Chairman), Cllr Jones, Cllr Moore, Cllr Sellers, and the Clerk Sue Mordue. 1 member of the public also attended. 
37. Receive Apologies: District Cllr Bond, Cllr Followell, Cllr Measures.
38. Open Forum for Parishioners: It was requested and agreed to put dates of the Parish Council meetings into the magazine. The Clerk would draft and circulate an item.
39. Declaration of interest in items on the agenda: none
40. The minutes of the last meeting held on Wednesday 15th July 2009 were confirmed as a true record.
41. Planning: The following application was discussed and recommendations were: 09/00842/AOP – Aylesbury United Football Club – redevelopment of site to provide 83 residential dwellings and care home including new access, landscaping and parking – the Council resolved that it Opposed the application on the basis of a) Loss of Green Space and recreational facility, b) it would exacerbate the flooding risk, c) it would result in yet more traffic to an already congested area which has not been addressed yet.
42. Environment:
a. Footpaths, Footways and Highways: to report any works required. Clerk was requested to scan in the footpath map for the website. The raised pavement cracks reported in July were felt to be acceptable and no works required. The foliage reported over the footpath from Rosemount was reviewed and confirmed as being maintained correctly so no action was required. 

b. Street Lighting: to report any works required – no issues.
c. Tree Planting Project – The Council resolved to accept the explanation and quote from Nicholsons to provide 3 new replacement trees for the ones which had died. County Cllr Hussain had intimated at the last meeting that he might be able to contribute some funds towards this and Clerk to advise him of the costs. The Council agreed to add to the next agenda an item regarding the ongoing maintenance of the trees. 

d. Update on discussion with WVA on co funding for the request for Seats at:

i. Replacement of one that used to be in ‘the gap’ along the Aston Abbotts Road.

ii. At the corner of East End and Aston Abbotts Road 

iii. Main road with New Road at bus stop: 

Cllr Rose had discussed this with Catherine Rodnight (on behalf of the WVA) and a quotation had been received from Jimmy Watts to provide seats as per those at Whitchurch Recreation Field. The Council agreed that this quote should be accepted and 4 seats provided with an additional one at the bus stop outside Russetts on New Road. Clerk to liaise with WVA and the Parish Council agreed it would put in up to £200 from its budget, with WVA providing the rest of the funding. Clerk to also gain a quotation for a picnic type A frame bench and seats in a similar design for the Play Area.
43. Weedon Hill Development / Buckingham Park: Notice board had been put up by the Developers however the tops of the metal poles still needed to be cut off. Notices, including the advertising for a Councillor position, had now been put on the board. There had been a meeting with Housing tenants and various issues were raised including the Play Area not been built yet, bus service not started, bridle way across the Watermead not agreed and the triangle of grass coming out of Watermead had not been adopted. The LAF is progressing these issues.
44. Weedon within the Aylesbury Vale local area: 
a. Growth Agenda the potential developer at Fleet Marston had written opposing Option C in support of Bierton and the Action group against it.
b. Agree whether to complete the GALAF Prioritisation Plan – it was agreed not to complete this as there is a budget of only £21k for the whole of Greater Aylesbury LAF. Therefore the response should be that there are not any issues significant enough to obtain any funds from such a small budget and Weedon is already doing a Parish Plan anyway.
c. NAG Review – agreed not to complete the questionnaire as Weedon has no involvement with the NAG.
45. Co-option of a new Councillor: The new noticeboard at Buckingham Park was delayed in going up therefore the Council was not happy that the publicity of the vacancy had been carried out as previously agreed. As a result of this the previously agreed meeting on 9th September to co-opt was cancelled. The legal notice is now on display in Buckingham Parks and agreement has come from AVDC that the Council can co-opt. The Council agreed to request Ann Varker to include an advert in the church newsletter which is circulated to all households on Buckingham Park and to put an additional notice up on all boards advising that the meeting to co-opt will be held on 18th November in the Chapel.
46. Correspondence and other communications received since last meeting including:
a. More Powers to Councils – Sustainable Communities Bill Act 2007 Amendment Bill – the Council agreed not to take any action on this.
b. Bus Service review – comments agreed to respond. 154 should be maintained as is often used. Need to continue services as there are so few now into the village (3 per week) and it is a long walk for some residents to the main road. Wednesday return bus time should be moved to later as it leaves at 13.35 from Weedon and leaves Aylesbury to return at 14.00 so you cannot get back easily.
47. Weedon Village Parish Plan: Meeting on 17th September, Social and Community Group has held focus groups and a newsletter is going to be distributed shortly along with a questionnaire for the rest of the Parish Plan.
48. Finance / Accounts:

a. The financial statements of accounts and bank reconciliations for the year to date July 2009 were agreed as reviewed.

b. The Council resolved to issue the following cheques:


CLC Garden Maintenance
  
£197.25


PRA Randles
 
 
 £20.00


Lynch Garden Services
 
 £45.00


Mike Moore
 
 
 
£20.70


Mazars
 
 
 
£155.25
The Clerk confirmed that the audit was complete hence the payment to Mazars the external auditor. No actions are required from the audit.
c. Risk Assessment – the current risk assessment document was confirmed with no changes required.
49. The date of next meetings was agreed as Monday 16th November in the Chapel to co-opt a new Councillor and Wednesday 18th November in the Chapel for the normal Parish Council meeting.  

The meeting closed at 10.10pm  

Signed…………………………. Date…………………
​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​



